

MINTUES OF GDTA MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 6TH JUNE,
2001

PRESENT: Hal Moir, Pat Healy, Bryce Grossel, Lynne Buchanan,
Ian Lowcock, Chris Cox, Anne Thomas, Jamie Byrnes
Niklas Thapper, Maralyn Brooks, Maureen Rowe

APOLOGIES: Steve Gibson

MINUTES PREVIOUS MEETING and SPECIAL MEETING 16/5/01:

Moved Chris Cox
Seconded Lynne Buchanan

BUSINESS ARISING: We are still waiting on copy of the Lease
From Gosford Council

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

- Letter from Stephanie Bowler re tennis complex
- Letter from Michael Braham re Junior Championships
- Memo from Tennis NSW re Referee Courses
- Memo “ “ re Extraordinary General Meeting
- “ “ “ re Newcombe Cawley Cup 24/11 & 25/11
- “ “ “ re 12 & under State Events 2001-06-10
- “ “ “ re 2001 Club Grants
- “ “ “ re Davis Cup Ticketing
- “ “ Tennis Australia – no Womens Challengers for 2002
- “ “ “ “ - Aust Unity Tour
- “ “ Northumberland Region re Inter-District fees
- Copy correspondence from Patrick King and to Alex King re
- “It’s An Image Thing”
- Letter from Ladies Mid-Week re the choice of venue for next
- Monday Night competition
- Letter from Ladies Mid-Week re continuing to allow present teams
to play from Ourimbah
- Letter from Sue & David Best re Matthew and Squads
- Letter from Roseanna Del Villar re Remy Brand and Squads
- Letter from Kalamazoo re Receipts
- Letter from Office with new cards
- “Thank You” from Anne Thomas

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: Card & Flowers to Anne Thomas

TREASURER'S REPORT:

31/5/2001 Cr Balance of approximately \$50,000

Accounts to pay:

Gosford Tennis Centre - Junior Presentation	\$108.20
Inter-District	793.80
Squads	1735.25
Vouchers Thursday	242.00
Promotional Allowance	275.00
Mowing	110.00
% collection fees	217.25
Kalamazoo sheets	90.00
" Receipts	683.00
Terry's Engraving	713.00
Cumberland Newspapers	23.19

Jamie is endeavouring to get the books audited.

Maureen requires Secretary petty cash cheque for say \$50.00.

TENNIS COMMITTEE REPORT:

Jamie advised Thursday Night have 20 teams. Saturday comp grand-final on 16/6/2001. Tuesday Night grand-final next week.

Rule changes were put to a Special Meeting on 16/5/2001.

Any submissions for rule changes should come to the Competition Committee before being presented to this meeting, this alteration is in accordance with our new Constitution.

We had a situation on a Saturday where a home team tried to take a forfeit as an "away" team had not turned up, but enquiries found it was a "confused" situation and it was decided to split the point and this was fully explained to each of the captains. We had another situation where sets were played out of order, however this situation was resolved.

We received a letter from Patrick King asking for further clarification re "It's An Image Thing".

We need to get dates for Championships organised and are trying to get Sponsorship.

JUNIOR COMMITTEE:

Inter-District - there are some wet matches to be played.

Badge seems to be going O.K.

Penant also seems to be going O.K.

Presentation Night was excellent – a "thank you" to Jenny for organising the food.

Letter from Michael Braham – reply that it is unfortunate but we had no alternative but to abandon the Junior Championship matches not completed for 2000.

L.M.W. – Copy of Minutes of Meeting 17/5/2001 tabled.

Meeting agreed to allow "choice of venue" for next Monday Night Comp. Reply to L.M.W. that it is o.k. to send out the draft letter to team captains.

In relation to the continuing use of courts at Ourimbah, Maureen to go back through Minutes to see if it uses the word "teams" or names the relevant original players before replying to L.M.W.

Hal mentioned that he was concerned on re-reading previous L.M.W. Minutes about un-registered players. Suggested he may be able to arrange to come to next meeting and address the L.M.W. Committee.

Apparently there is a situation in Newcastle where ladies members not affiliated are now suing the Ladies Committee for injuries.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Date set for A.G.M to be Wednesday 26th September, 2001 At 7.30 pm.

Pat had a phone call from Mary Gordon. Her Inter-District teams needs a fill-in for the 2 weeks after 17/6/01. Can she use someone who is not a member. NO, they must be a member of our Association.

Meeting closed 10.15pm.